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Ms. Amanda Hardwidge
Clear Channel UK Ltd
Unit 4, Garonor Way
Portbury
Bristol
BS20 7XE

Dear Sir/Madam

Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended)
Application No. 2019/00792/ADV
Location: Outside 11, Windsor Road, Penarth
Proposal: Display of a double sided digital advertising panel full integrated into the 
bus shelter
Notification of Receipt of Application

Your application at the above location has been received and has been registered as valid 
on 18 July 2019.  If I find in the course of consideration that your application is in fact invalid 
because it does not comply with the statutory requirements then I shall advise you as soon 
as possible.  The application will then only be re-registered once the application is made 
valid.

You can view the application on-line at the following web address: 
http://www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/living/planning.aspx.  By accessing the online 
planning register from this web page you will be able to view all the submitted applications 
forms and plans and other related information usually one working day from the date of this 
notification.

Your application has been allocated to Mr. Gwyn Humphreys.  Please be aware that case 
officers will not generally be available without a prior appointment.  However, a duty officer 
service is provided for general enquiries.  The Division also operates a voice mail system 
and any message left will be answered promptly.  Please note that all documentation 
submitted as part of the application will be made available for public consultation.

If by the 12 September 2019:
(a) you have not been informed your application is invalid,
(b) you have not been informed that your fee cheque has been dishonoured,
(c) you have not been given a decision notice in writing, or
(d) you have not agreed in writing to extend the period in which the decision may be 

given,

you should contact the Planning Department to check the progress of your application.  In 
addition if you do not agree in writing to extend the determination period for the application, 
you may be entitled to appeal to the Welsh Government in accordance with the Town and 
Country Planning Act, 1990, unless the application has already been referred by the 
Authority to the Welsh Government.

Date/Dyddiad:

Ask for/Gofynwch am:

Telephone/Rhif ffon:

Your Ref/Eich Cyf:

My Ref/Cyf:

e-mail/e-bost:

The Vale of Glamorgan Council
Dock Office, Barry Docks, Barry CF63 4RT

Tel: (01446) 700111

Cyngor Bro Morgannwg
Swyddfa’r Doc, Dociau’r Barri, Y Barri CF63 4RT

Ffôn: (01446) 700111

www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk

23 July 2019

Mr. Gwyn Humphreys

(01446) 706182

P/DC/GH/2019/00792/ADV

Planning@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk
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Appeals must be made on a form which is obtainable from the Planning Inspectorate, Crown 
Buildings, Cathays Park, Cardiff. CF10 3NQ (Tel: 02920 823796).

Yours faithfully

Victoria Robinson
Operational Manager Development Management


